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June 17, 1957

Dear Dr. Garcia:

You will see from the attached letter from
the Administrator of the Wage and Hour and Public
Contracts Divisions Of the Department of Labor, that
I have been furnished a copy of the letter addressed
to you by the Acting Secretary of Labor under date of
June 12th concerning the Department of Labor field
representation in Corpus Christi.

I assume you have received Mr. O'Connell's
letter and I hope that it may be of interest to you.

I was glad to present the matter from the
standpoint you urged and if there is any additional
information I can supply, please let me know.

S ncerely,

L n B. Johnson

Dr. Hector P. Garcia
3024 Morgan Avenue
Corpus Christi, Texas
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June 18, 1957

Dear Dr. Garcia:

Thank you for your letter of June 14 referring
to our recent correspondence about our friend, Arturo
Salinas, as well as the matter involving the suggestion
of the Wage and Hour Division at Corpus Christi.

You may be sure of my pleasure in coopera-
ting with you in these matters. I am anxious to be
of assistance here whenever possible and I am always
glad to have you call on me.

With kindest regards, I am,

Sincerely,

L don B. Johnson

Dr. Hector P. Garcia
3024 Morgan Avenue
Corpus Christi, Texas


